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JAMAICA’S PROGESS REPORT

11th MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE OF EXPERTS

1) Jamaica has continued to take steps to combat corruption since the last meeting of the Committee in June 2007. 

2) In response to continued breaches of the procurement guidelines and calls by the Contractor-General for sanctions, the Government has stated its intention “to impose criminal sanctions for breaches of the rules governing the award of government contracts”
.  In this regard, the Government is taking the necessary steps to make significant amendments to the Contractor-General’s Act.  The proposed amendments will void any contract that has been awarded that did not go through the required procedures.  To assist with this process, the amendments will also include a certification procedure wherein designated officers will have to certify that a contract satisfies all the contract procurement requirements.  

3) In relation to the submission of quarterly progress reports by public bodies to the Office of the Contractor-General (“OCG”), the OCG has reported some success in the application of its “zero-tolerance policy”.  According to the OCG, the compliance rate for public bodies submitting their quarterly annual reports on time has moved from 13% (pre-zero tolerance) to 96% (post).  In continuation of its zero-tolerance policy, on September 17, 2007 the OCG referred eleven public bodies to the Director of Public Prosecutions because of their failure to submit their 2007 second quarterly report on time.   On November 27, 2007 the OCG referred seven government agencies to the Director of Public Prosecutions for their failure to submit their 2007 third-quarter Quarterly Contract Awards reports to the OCG, on or before the October 31, 2007 deadline. Thus far in 2007, the OCG has referred sixty-two delinquent public bodies to the Director of Pubic Prosecutions. The reports are available for public inspection on the OCG’s website at http://ocg.gov.jm.  

4) On November 26, 2007 the Jamaican Cabinet gave approval for legislation to be drafted to establish two major investigative commissions of Parliament - an independent commission to probe extrajudicial killings and abuse by members of the security forces and a special prosecutor to tackle high-level corruption in both the public and private sectors. The proposed “independent commission” will replace the existing Police Public Complaints Authority (“the PPCA”).  One of the reasons for the proposed independent commission is to remove any perception of bias or lack of transparency regarding investigations into alleged offences committed by the police.  In relation to the office of the special prosecutor, the powers will be wider than the existing Corruption Prevention Commission and in fact the Government intends that the existing Commission be subsumed by the office of the Special Prosecutor.
5) The Proceeds of Crime Act created the Assets Recovery Agency (“the ARA”) and provided completely new powers to allow the ARA to seek civil recovery of the proceeds of unlawful activity, including corruption, by an action in the Supreme Court.
� Honourable Prime Minister, Mr. Bruce Golding, MP - Inaugural address on 11 September 2007.





